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    Principal’s Pen—A note from Kaylene.... 
Kia ora e te whānau 

Term 4 is off to a great start here at school and itΩs great to be getting outdoors more.  Thank you for making alternative 
arrangements for the Teacher Only Day on Tuesday—the staff had a great day of learning with Ako Solutions around mana 
enhancement and we look forward to sharing that work with you early in the new year as we use it with the children.  ThereΩs 
quite a bit of information from me this newsletter, so please take the time to read right through.   

Class Placements 
We are currently determining class structures for next year.  This is never an easy job as each year group differs in size, ranging 
from 29-40 children!  We are considering different options and will settle on the one that best meets the needs of all learners, 
however I can confirm 2 Learning Hubs will be maintained (Kererū Y1-3 / Korimako Y4-6).  We are not sure yet about the exact 
class make up (e.g. mixed/straight year level) and this may vary and se are still confirming year levels of teachers.  We will soon 
begin thinking about class placements.  When placing students in classes, we make every effort to ensure classes are well 
balanced (gender, ability, social/emotional and academic needs), as well as ensuring students are placed with others who they 
work well with.  It is worth noting they do not always work to their full potential alongside their friends!  We aim to place 
students in classes where they can be catered for effectively, where they will be happy and well matched to teacher strengths.   
I acknowledge that parents can have information about their child we may not be aware of, that can support us in making 
effective class placements.  There is an opportunity between now and Tuesday 9 November to advise me in writing of anything 
that might be helpful in compiling class lists.  As situations change, I do not hold this information from year to year, so you will 
need to use this process to inform me of anything historical that still applies.  I ask that you email me directly 
principal@pinehaven.school.nz as opposed to talking to teachers or other staff.  Please include the educational reasoning 
behind the information you are sharing with me.  The reason I ask you to email or write to me directly is to ensure I receive all 
the information, and nothing gets Ψlost in translationΩΦ  As a staff, we will then use this information to assist us in making 
placements.  Please note that there are a range of factors to consider in this process and I cannot guarantee to accommodate 
all requests, rather we consider them alongside other factors.  What one parent might suggest could be cancelled out by the 
needs of other children/classes or teacher objective knowledge.  Our timeframe for class placements is tight, therefore I ask 
that you meet the deadline above.  It is likely to be too late to consider any information coming in after this date.   
Towards the end of the year, it is also a time when families make changes and we sometimes have people moving out of the 
area.  If this is the case for your family, the sooner we know this, the easier it is for us to plan class numbers for 2022.  I would 
appreciate it if you could let us know. 

Swimming 
The Board met last night and spent a considerable amount of time discussing the logisitics of providing our regular Term 4 
swimming programme in a safe manner whilst working in Level 2 Covid-19 restrictions.  We carefully considered our 
procedures, along with that of the pool and came to the difficult decision that we would not be proceeding with swimming this 
year.  There were a range of reasons, the main ones of which were challenges we would face around reduced parent helpers 
and the risks associated with an indoor space where children are mixing with members of the public not wearing face 
coverings.  We understand this will be disappointing for some parents and students, so we are looking at alternative 
programmes that include water safety classroom based lessons and water play activities at some stage at school.  We are also 
in the process of planning end of year trips for all classes that will involve heading somewhere outdoors for the day in the 
Wellington Region.   
 
Caretaker  
Some of you may be aware that Thornton Peck has been retraining this year in the field of IT.  He has now completed his 
training and will be leaving us to take up a new role in this field.  While the details of when and where are yet to be confirmed, 
we will begin the process of recruiting a new part-time caretaker so that Thornton can support us in the induction process.   
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Pizza Lunch 

We have resheduled the fundraising pizza lunch to take place on 
Thursday the 18th of November. All orders placed last term will be 
will be carried over and if you missed out, we will be taking 
additional orders. Please complete the order form attached to the 
newsletter and put it, along with payment, in the solider in the office 
by Friday 12th of November.  Please be assured that strict hygene 
practices will be followed in the distribution of orders.  Gloves, 
aprons and masks will be worn at all times by the small number of 
staff members involved on the day.   

Inquiry Showcase! 

On 25 November, we are planning an afternoon where children can 
showcase their learning with whānau.  It was initially intended to be 
an open afternoon for you to come in and hear about the learning 
we have been doing at school.  With level 2 restrictions, we may 
need to rething the plan, but we will find a way to make something 
work!  This may mean zoom / live stream or setting up outdoors 
with the use of face coverings for those coming on site.  Details will 
be confirmed, but note the date and time.   

Bus Families—Advice on Face Coverings Updated 

Advice from the Ministry of Education around the use of face 
coverings on school transport buses has recently changed.  It is now 
encouraged for children 12 and under to wear a mask on buses to 
and from school, however not required.  If your child takes the bus 
and you wish them to use a mask, please ensure they are can 
independently use it (if not, it is best not to wear one).  They then 
need to store it safely at school—hereΩs a link to information safe 
mask use:  https://www.health.govt.nz/our-work/diseases-and-
conditions/covid-19-novel-coronavirus/covid-19-health-advice-
public/covid-19-use-masks-and-face-coverings-community/covid-19-
how-use-face-mask-safely 

    Key Dates 
2 November ICAS Maths 

16 November Board Meeting—{ǘŀũǊƻƻƳ сΦолǇƳ 

18 November Pizza Lunch 

 Whānau Hui 

    School News 

23 November  Korimako Hub Trip to DaysΩ Bay (ppt 24th) 

25 November Inquiry Showcase мΦол-оǇƳ 

26 November Pinehaven PacersΩ Waterfall Run 

14 December Year 6 Dinner 

New Students 
A warm welcome to Atticus, Ramon, Elliott and Charlie, 
who have all started school in Te Wai since our last 
newsletter.  It is lovely to have you and your whānau 
joining our school! 

Te Reo Māori 
Building on the Te Reo in previous newsletters, for 
those of you interested in increasing the use of Te Reo 
in the home, here are some helpful phrases for you: 
 
Haere ki waho—go outside 
Haere ke roto—go inside 
Haere ki te tepu—go to the table 
Haere mai—come here to me 
E noho—sit down 
E tu—stand up 
Whakarongo mai—listen to me 
Titiro mai—look at me 
 
While IΩm no expert, if there are things you are 
interested in knowing, do let me know and IΩll do my 
best to include them! 

Covid-19 Vaccination Health Order 
We are working through advice from the Ministries of Health and Education around the implementation of the vaccination 
health order that took effect this week.  All school staff are required to have their first vaccination by 15 November and their 
2nd by 1 January.  While the finer details around volunteers who interact with children are still coming, it will certainly apply 
to any volunteers who come and work regularly in our school.  If you are in this situation, we will be in touch with you early 
next week with information around what we require from you and how it will be handled so that your privacy is maintained.  
Volunteers will need to provide this information if they wish to continue work in our school.   This may also impact parents 
who attend school trips, etc.  All communities are encouraged to be vaccinated for the safety of our tamariki who are unable 
to be vaccinated themselves.  If you are concerned about the vaccination, I can provide you with links to information that we 
have been provided to support staff and volunteers, or you could speak to your health professional.   
 
Enjoy your weekend when it gets here! 

Kaylene  

Tomorrow, or early next week, you will recieve a link to 
a survey seeking your opinions on our Health & PE 
programmes here at school.  WeΩd love your feedback 
to inform future programmes.  

Health & PE Survey 
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